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Kirkham Town Council     

The Community Centre

Mill Street

Kirkham

PR4 2AN

Tel 01772 682755           

MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 22nd AUGUST 2017 AT 6.00 PM AT THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, MOOR STREET, KIRKHAM TO TRANSACT THE FOLLOWING BUSINESS
Present: Mayor Cllr. E Silverwood, (in the chair) Councillors E. Oades, M.Cox, J Cameron, K. Beckett, P Hodgson, E.Duffy (Minutes)

Guests- Andrew Stell Fylde Planning
2017/7/1   Apologies for absence- Cllrs. P Hardy and D Parkinson
2017/7/2   Declarations of interest – Cllr Oades-all planning matters (observing)
2017/7/3   Planning applications and recommendations-
· 17/0627-1 Carr Drive – Drop kerb
Sent by mistake - No Comment
· 17/0655 9 Regency Crescent- Extension

Kirkham Town Council have no objections to this application
· 17/0574 30 Millbanke Avenue- Extension

Kirkham Town Council have no objections to this application
· 17/0678- Ribby Hall-Car Valeting

1. Kirkham Town Council are concerned that this commercial venture will impact on existing car wash businesses in the Town. 
2. The noise from this will impact on adjacent neighbours

3. Car parking should be secured not developed for commercial use.

4. Development should be subject to the existing tourism policy.

· 16/0880- Victoria Road – Revised Plans

Kirkham Town Council have no objections to this application
· 17/0644- 96 Dowbridge- New house and garage

1. Kirkham Town Council would like it conditioned that a construction management plan is put in place to include wheel washing and no offsite parking for contractors vehicles. 
2. That LCC Highways put a parking restriction on the turning circle. 
· 17/645- Koi Carp Newton

Kirkham Town Council have no objections to this application
· 15/0177- Land West of Kirkham By-Pass- 231 Residential Units

Kirkham Town Council support this proposal subject to
1. the public pathway not rerouted onto the main road but kept within the boundary of the development until it reaches the existing exit

2. environmental sustainability is considered in the building of the properties and the greenest options available are implemented
3. the maximum Section 106 Public Realm contribution being paid up front to further Kirkham Town Centre enhancement scheme.

4. Kirkham Town Council are pleased to see additional screening along the boundary with the by-pass and hope to see it implemented along with the retention of the trees on the highway verge

5. KTC believe that the “LEAP” detailed in the proposal does not provide enough facilities for the number of properties and request a contribution to Kirkham’s Parks, Open Spaces and Sports Development Scheme. 
2017/8/4
The additional document from the Local Plan was distributed by email.

Meeting closed at 8.30pm/Date of the next Meeting- Wednesday 13th September 2017
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